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1. Scholarship Opportunity – Attention graduates! The CMMC Scholarship Committee is looking for 

graduating students who have demonstrated outstanding achievements throughout their time as a 
student in the RETSD to receive the School Board Medal Award. This divisional award is based on 
five criteria: 
1. Academic Excellence: Must have an academic average of 85% or higher, based on first 
semester final marks and second semester interim marks.  
2. Leadership: Must have demonstrated leadership in the school and the community. 
3. Contribution to CMMC: Must have contributed to the school community throughout their time at 
CMMC. 
4. Contribution to the community: Must have volunteered or given back to the community in a 
meaningful way. 
5. Relationship with CMMC staff: Must have demonstrated a positive relationship with the staff at 
CMMC.  
 
If this sounds like you, you are invited to submit a resume to the committee that outlines how you 
have met the criteria listed above. DEADLINE: Submit your resume electronically to 
smorran@retsd.mb.ca (Mrs. Morran) no later than 3:00 p.m. WEDNESDAY, APRIL 19th. 
 

2. Valedictorian – Attention grads! Applications for Valedictorian are NOW OPEN! See the Forms link 
on your grade 12 Teams pages or contact Ms. McMaster. Applications are due April 28th.  
 

3. Graduates – All students who are potentially accepting their offers to the University of Manitoba, 
please see the resource and next steps PowerPoint on the Grade 12 SS Teams page. 
 

4. Earth Week – ESD will be selling locally sourced cinnamon buns from Tall Grass Prairie today for $4 
to officially kick off our Earth Week! The cinnamon buns from Tall Grass Prairie “have always been 
based on baking with heritage varieties or organic wheat grown by Manitoba farmers, milling their 
own flour and baking from scratch”. Be sure to bring cash on Monday and check out their website for 
more information!  
 

 
SPORTS NEWS: 
 
5. Angling Club – Love to fish, want to learn how, or are somewhere in between? Please join us on 

Thursday for this year’s first installment of the Angling Club in room 14 at noon. See Mr. Gervais if 
you are interested, but can’t make it to this week’s meeting! 
 

6. Beach Volleyball – Attention beach volleyball enthusiasts! The High 
School Beach Volleyball Tournament is BACK this May 26th & 27th. There 
will be a competetive 2s category and a less competetive 3s category. 
Sign-up deadline is next Tuesday, April 18th. Use the QR code to sign up 
(posters located by the gym water fountain and throughout the school, or 
visit the CMMC Athletics Instagram account). EACH team member must 
sign up!  
 

7. Football – If you’re considering giving football a try, it’s not too late to sign 
up. There is an information meeting next Wednesday evening, the 19th, before practices start in May. 
Either find Mr. Washnuk or Mr. Campbell for information, or scan the QR codes in the cafe and 
weight room to sign up.  
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